CHESHIRE COUNTY ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held at Knights Grange, Winsford on Monday 28th April 2014
Present: Marian Allen; Peter Allen; Mike Cutler; John Driscoll; Sarah Friday; Andy Garnett; 
               Steve Hammond; Mike Lamb; Bob Lynch; Shaun McGrath; Alan Morris; Bill Smith; 
               Adrian Thiemicke; Mervyn Ward; Allan Wort
1. Apologies:  Stephen Matthews / CNAC; Kirsty Seddon / Chester Tri; Mark Norman / HWAAC; 

                       Dave Copsey

2. Minutes of the meetings held on 25.11.13 & 17.2.14. 

Accepted.
3. Matters arising from the meeting on 25.11.13 & 17.2.14.
The secretary wrote to UKA asking whether commercial races are entitled to use the term “Cheshire” in their race title (eg “Cheshire 10km” or “Cheshire Half Marathon”). The reply stated “I understand the concern but I don’t see any way that the county can “copyright” the name Cheshire.  If the name was connected solely with athletics then it might be possible but as it has a far wider base than that then it’s a title that is in the public domain.  Any indication that it’s a county event can be jumped on though as the county AAA does have the rights to those events. ” 
4. Correspondence:

None, other than detailed in the relevant sections below.

5. Financial Matters;
Current account

£  4538.49
Deposit account

£    332.42   (Cheshire Athletics Network)
Building Society account
£10369.72
Total



£15240.63
Forms have been completed and submitted to change the signatories on the building society account to include the chairman and secretary. The treasurer has not yet received confirmation that these have been actioned.

6. Officials’ Report;


Alan Morris advised that a Cheshire Endurance COFSEC was still required.
7. Coaching Report;
For personal reasons, Dave Copsey “needs to stand down for a while”.
The meeting decided that it wasn’t necessary to appoint a replacement, and any matters relating to coaching (ie coaching courses) should be handled via Sarah Friday.
8. County Championships and Inter-County Championships
a)  Cheshire XC Champs 2014 (Sat 4th January, Birchwood Forest Park)

A well-organised event that passed off without incident. However, comments were received that the steep downhill sections were potentially dangerous due to the underfoot conditions, and thus it is noted that the organisers should consider revising the course in such cases. 

b)  CAU Cross Country Champs (Sat 8th March 2014, Cofton Park, Birmingham)

A good day results-wise for the county.
Comment was made though that course details could only be obtained by purchasing a programme – which weren’t available prior to race-day, and that from the athlete’s point-of-view it would be better if course maps were available before the event on the CAU website. 
c)  Cheshire & Gtr Manc T&F Champs (Sat/Sun 17th/18th May 2014, Macclesfield)

The county has applied for a grant of £750 from England Athletics, which will pay for EDM and photo-finish. Any surplus will be pooled with a similar amount from GMAA, which will be used to pay expenses to officials at the rate of £10 per day. 
The number of officials is very much on the low side. If this situation isn’t resolved by the time of the meeting, then it will be necessary to restrict the number of trials in the field events.

d) CAU Fell Running Champs (Sun 18th May, Blackburn)

Nick Bishop (Wilmslow RC) has agreed to act as senior team manager.
One junior athlete has also expressed an interest, and the meeting agreed that her father – a former Cheshire team manager at the inter counties cross country - can enter her as a Cheshire athlete, and act a junior team manager.


e) Cheshire Track Relay Champs (date(s)/venue(s) tba)

Bob Lynch advised that there appeared to be no suitable weekend dates for the relays, and suggested splitting the event across two weekday evenings, as used to happen in the past.
Suggested dates are 16th & 23rd July.
Action: Allan Wort to ascertain if Warrington AC are prepared to host.
f)  Northern Junior Inter Counties (Sat 2nd August, Derby)

Post-meeting note - a team manager is required for this, as Deb Baker is unavailable this year.

g)  CAU T&F Champs (seniors) (Sat/Sun 23rd/24th August, Bedford)


Adrian Thiemicke will again act as team manager for this event.
h) North West Road Relay Champs (Sat 13th September, Stockport)
i) Cheshire multi events (junior)  (Sun 14th September, Macclesfield)

The organisers have asked if we are willing to allow extra athletes in the younger age groups
 
to avoid disappointment, after we asked them to reduce numbers last year due to time-pressure

on the officials. The committee agreed that it could be increased to 22, and also suggested that the club look at increasing the entry again, particularly in the light of the entry fee charged for other events.
j)  Cheshire XC Champs 2015 (Sat 3rd January, venue tba)

A venue is required for this event. The Bolesworth estate (near Tattenhall) has been suggested, which is where the National Police XC Champs were held recently. However, the course used there was very hilly, and possibly had limited parking.

Action: Steve Hammond to arrange a meeting with the Bolesworth manager.

9.  Medals at County Championships

The secretary issued a document detailed what medals are awarded at each of the Cheshire county championships. The meeting confirmed the policy of awarding medals at the road relays dependent on the number of entries received.
The meeting agreed that for veterans age groups in the cross country championship, a gold medal would be awarded to each category winner, plus a silver/bronze as appropriate if the second and/or third vet(s) overall were not a category winner.
The wording on the entry form will be amended to show strict 5 year age categories, rather than (eg) O/40. 

10. Road Race Matters
a) Cheshire Road Race Champs 2014
The secretary reported that there seemed little interest in a one-off county championships, as many runners were unaware that they were even taking part in such an event. 
It was agreed that in addition to the road race grand prix, a “Victor Ludorum” award would be made to the best male and best female athlete of the year. 
b) Representative match v North Wales v Staffs, Abergele, Sun 2nd November

The county team for this informal event will be selected from those county-eligible runners who have pre-entered by a date to be decided by the county secretary. Details will be sent published on the website, and will be sent to all clubs and other eligible runners.
c) Warrington Safety Advisory group
Spectrum Striders have been instructed by the Warrington SAG to have road closures for all their road races, at a cost of £550 per event, plus traffic management company costs, and have insisted on a change to the course for the Birchwood 10k. 
Unfortunately, the SAG refuse to recognise that any club member who has attended a suitable traffic management course is qualified to act in a traffic management capacity.  This means that the club have no choice but to employ a traffic management company.

11.  England Athletics/NW Region/Northern Athletics Matters:

Applications for membership of England Athletics have been received from Weaverham Shadows and Warrington Running Club. The consensus of the committee was that we have no objection to either club becoming affiliated. However, concern was expressed over the name of the latter, due to there already being three other clubs in the county with a similar name. 
Action: A Thiemicke to write to Mike Harris (North West Council) suggesting that the club be instructed to tell their athletes that when entering races, they must use the full name of the club, and not use abbreviations such as “Warrington” or “WRC” or “Warrington RC”, as these are open to misinterpretation.
12.   Cheshire Athletics Network.
        
Nothing to report
          
13. Any Other Business:

None.
14. Next meeting:

The next committee meeting will be on Monday 16th June 2014, venue Knights Grange.

                                      AFJ Thiemicke,    Secretary, 8.5.14.
